

**MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF  
ABERMULE WITH LLANDYSSIL COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
AT ABERMULE COMMUNITY CENTRE AND  
VIA VIDEO CONFERENCING  
on WEDNESDAY 5<sup>TH</sup> JANUARY 202 at 7.00pm**

**PRESENT**

Cllr. Gwyneth Jones  
Cllr. Jane Rees  
Cllr. Paul Davis  
Cllr. Alan Meredith-Jones  
Cllr. Gareth Thomas  
Cllr. Anne Brewin  
Cllr. Gareth Pugh

**APOLOGIES**

Cllr. Richard Jerman  
Cllr. Gary Orrells  
Cllr. Glen Lloyd  
Cllr. Bryan Williams

**ALSO IN ATTENDANCE**

Mr. Gwilym Rippon (clerk)

Prior to the meeting there was a power point presentation in relation to roadside verges  
There was two members of the public. One member asked if the council had written to  
the NRW. Also, if the Council had requested a visit to the site.

	Agenda item	
--	-------------	--

**152-21**      1.      **OPENING**

Cllr. Rees opened the meeting and thanked all for attending the meeting via the link set up on 'ZOOM' by the Clerk.

**153-21**      2.      **ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES**

See list above.

**154-21**      3.      **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

The following declarations were made by members.  
The below declaration was made

Name	Item	Personal	Prejudicial
Cllr. Meredith-Jones		✓	

**155-21**      4.      **CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF THE MEETING (previously circulated)**

Following review of the minutes.

## **RESOLVED**

That the minutes of the meetings held on 1<sup>st</sup> December 2021 were a true record of what transpired.

### **156-21      5.      INFORMATION FROM THE MINUTES**

Thanks to Cllr Thomas for the constructing the letter which has been sent to NRW.

The clerk reported that he was having issues with getting a telephone line into the Llandyssil Hall.

The clerk reported that he had not purchased the bins

### **157-21      6.      CORRESPONDENCE (Circulated)**

There was nothing to report under this heading.

### **158-21      7.      PLANNING**

1. Cllr. Pugh gave an update in relation materials arriving at the development for the Recycling plant.

There were no planning applications

### **159-21      8.      FINANCE**

Finance

- a) To note the bank balances

The bank balances were noted

- b) To discuss the recommendation from the grants panel  
Abermule Bowling Club £250.00p to assist with purchase of a generator.

**RESOLVED**

This was discussed and following a letter received in relation to the it was agreed to accept the application.

- c) To consider the following invoices

1. HMRC £141.57p (Section 111 &112 LGA 1972)

2. Clerk's expenses £30.99p (Section111 LGA 1972) (office allowance and backup)

3. Glasdon £677.68p (Bench) (Section111 LGA 1972)

4. K. Andrews £400.00p (Contractor) (Section111 LGA 1972)

5. K. Andrews £300.00p (Maintenance of benches) (Section111 LGA 1972)

6. Pear Technology £102.00p (Digital burial records) (Section111 LGA 1972)

160-21 9. **VILLAGE CONTRACTORS**

A number of suggestions to the contracts were made. The contractors were to send inspection reports to the clerk monthly prior to any payment

161-21 10. **VMRC UPDATE**

There was a discussion in relation to tree planting, Concern was shown that there was only a small amount of land which could be utilised.

162-21 11. **HIGHWAYS**

The following matters was brought up.

- There is also a kerb opposite the Gospel where it appears that a lorry had gone over the kerb and has cracked causing a trip hazard.
- Drain blocked opposite the entrance to Llanmerewig burial area
- There is an ongoing issue near Titley's
- Where the footpath has been constructed near the Gospel Hall it has narrowed the carriageway.

Cllr, Pugh stated that it was an ongoing issue in relation to the trees on the dingle road.

163-21 12. **C. CLLR UPDATE**

Cllr. Pugh reported on the discussion as to the speed limit in Aberbechan with Powys County Council which concluded in an officer stated that if the Community Council wished to contribute to the signage. This was discussed and it was agreed to organise a site visit and it could then be discussed at the next council meeting.

164-21 13. **MALT**

It was reported that an email had been sent to WYRO and requesting an assurance that the gutter would be inspected, and that inspection report be communicated to MALT. No reply was received.

165-21 14. **INFORMATION FROM MEMBERS**

The Millfields play area was discussed in relation to a replacement piece of equipment.

166-21 15. **DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS:**

Regular meeting on 2<sup>nd</sup> February 7.30pm on at Abermule Community Centre

The meeting closed at 9.45 pm

